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Let’s Play a Game! 

Can you find all 20 paws 

throughout the newsletter?! 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Arctic Adventures Book Fair 

We could not have asked for a better book fair 

this past month. With well over $5,000          

scholastic bucks raised, we are able to provide 

additional support to our library as well as our 

teachers. Many thanks to all who came and     

volunteered their time. 

The Kindergarten classes recognized    
Veterans Day. They made special “Thank 
You” mats for Disabled Veterans in various 
homes which will be distributed by an  area 
AmVets group. The children, along with 
their families, made hearts acknowledging 
family members and friends that have 
served, or are currently serving in the    
military. We hung the hearts on the      
windows of our school to honor these brave 
men and women. Thank you very much for 
your service and bravery!!  

*Does not include the one pictured above. Example only. 

Electronic copy via e-mail / pmsd.org will have clickable links for your convenience.  

pmsd.org
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Shapes are everywhere! Two triangles make a rhombus. Hexagons and  

trapezoids are cool words to say and fancy shapes to build with.  We rolled 

paper into cylinders in art class and put it all together to make 3D projects! 

Mrs. Summa’s class made scarecrows out of all our new shapes for Fall.  

SHAPES 

Mrs. Summa’s 

1st grade class 

The Kindergarten classes were busy 
this Fall learning about pumpkins, 

leaves, bats, owls, Fire Safety, and more. They completed many 
reading, writing, math, and hands on learning activities, as well as 
singing songs and completing various crafts.  The month ended with 
the school wide PRIDE Fall Festival as well as classroom Fall Parties.  

K 
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… A Trip to Clymer Library 
Second grade students had a little mini “field trip” to the Clymer Library in October.  With the help of Officer Bob, 

each  second grade class walked to the library for a fun filled hour or so of books and crafts read and directed by 

the librarian, Mrs. Love.  The students with their own library cards were even able to check out books! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Scovil’s class enjoyed a book about animals and why they are important to our world.  They  specifically learned about        

elephants and how they are so important to the conservation of our planet’s land.  Mrs. Planer’s class was read a book about 

how to take care of library books properly. They also read a book about germs and staying healthy!  Perfect timing! Mrs. 

Wolfgang’s class also learned how to take care of library books.  In addition, they enjoyed “How to Books” as well.  Mrs. 

Cooper’s class learned about library etiquette as well and enjoyed a book about a dragon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All classes made a library card holder with stickers, designs, and a yarn lanyard to take back home with them.  

Hopefully all second graders will soon have their own Clymer Library card and be able to put their holder to good 

use.  We are very   thankful for Mrs. Love and the   Clymer Library for giving us this opportunity and cannot wait 

to go back again soon!  
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The third graders had wonderful opportunities to be creative during the month of November during 

Social Studies.  The students enjoyed a project that they presented to the class on "American Symbols."  It was 

a pleasure to witness the ideas and efforts that were put into this assignment.  The kids enjoyed constructing 

models and talking about their work, while sharing facts relating to their chosen symbols.   

American Symbols 

Acrostic Poems  

In Art class, Mr. Eschbach made a fall decorative frame project with 
our third graders. In ELA, students wrote an acrostic poem to be 

framed. Check out our outstanding projects!  
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We want to send a 

“thank you” to          

everyone who was able 

to visit our mums sale 

at the end of            

September! Events and 

support like this are 

what allow us to help 

serve TEC, families, 

teachers and students! 

Trunk or Treat 
To say that our Trunk or Treat was 
a success would be an             
understatement. We could not have 
done it without all of the         
volunteers, donations and visitors!  



 6 

 Racing into Reading 
Our students were encouraged by published author, Daniel Jude Miller, to continue their adventures 

with writing and drawing and to make their owns books! They were also visited by the President of 

Pocono Raceway, Ben May, who read to the entire second grade class! Tricky, the Pocono     

Raceway mascot also visited the students! 

Sponsored by Pocono raceway 
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Our third grade students were overjoyed to receive their 

brand new dictionaries from the Rotary Club!  The Rotary Club 

Members visited our school to bestow dictionaries to every 

third grader.  The dictionaries are used during ELA to help 

students define, spell, and determine the part of speech. 

Some students just enjoy reading their dictionaries to    

discover new words. We are so grateful for the Rotary Club 

Members’ generosity in helping expand our students’  

vocabularies and horizons.  

Rotary Club 



 8 

Tobyhanna  

Elementary Center   

PTO 
Diana Porcano—President 

Dawn Marasco—Vice President 

Bridget Gollin—Vice President 

April Murray—Treasurer 

Jolene Fette—Secretary 

Follow Us on Facebook 

Did you know? We are now sending out  

reminders via e-mail for our PTO Members 

to improve communication?! If you wish to  

receive the  e-mails, join the PTO today! If 

you are already a member and are not    

receiving the e-mails, please reach out to : 

PTOPantherPress@yahoo.com 

GET INVOLVED! 

December PTO Events: 
 

Holiday Shop—December 9th through the 13th: students are welcome to browse 

the holiday shop; A Small World Gifts, to purchase gifts for their family members. 

Each student is given a $1.00 voucher from the PTO and are also welcome to bring in 

additional funds.     Donations are needed for the quarter table to provide options for 

students on a budget.  Contact Bridget for donations & volunteering at                                

mother5angels2@hotmail.com. 

 

Vendor Fair —December 11:  Last year we hosted a successful vendor event and 

look forward to it being even bigger and better this year! From 4pm to 8pm, parents 

can shop and support local vendors and businesses (such as Pampered Chef, Thirty 

One, Avon,  Lularoe, Mountain Top Lodge, etc…) Proceeds benefit our Drama Club 

with the cost of the school play that is put on every year. Vendors wishing to          

participate should  contact Dawn at 570-656-2840. We are looking at a cost of $20 

per table with a donation of items for the bake sale or $25 without a bake sale item.  

https://www.facebook.com/TECPTO
mailto:ptopantherpress@yahoo.com
mailto:mother5angels2@hotmail.com
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https://www.pmsd.org/cms/lib/PA01916596/Centricity/Domain/14/2019 PTO Membership Form.pdf
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Congratulations!! 

Principle’s Pride Club 

Alexa Meyers 

Connor Acosta 

Suhadese Jaramillo 

Jaiden Apgar 

Selena Karim 

Mya Aragona-Young 

Madison McCarthy 

Alijah Karim 

Brianna Wagner 

Alexis McLaughlin 

Logan Peters 

Cody Gillen 

Filip Sudol 

Sofia Sukhacheva 

Charlie Seymour 

Samantha Moore 

Jadyn Murray 

Alexa Vinci 

Amya Boltz 

Hayley Rotola 

Maia Laverty 

Chanel Bayton 

Jordan Brown 

Yanna Wadley 
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Christine Meyer, MSN, CRNP,CSN 

Healthy Eating During The Holidays 

You can maintain your kids’ health during the holiday season without sacrificing the 

sweet traditions. Almost every parent experiences how much their kids slow down or 

become hyperactive after eating holiday foods loaded with sugar, refined flour and 

the wrong types of fat. So go ahead and promote healthier habits this holiday season 

to give your family a head start before the New Year!  Encourage your kids to eat 

fruits, vegetables, whole grains, & beans; and, don’t forget the herbs and spices for 

immune boosting benefits. Here are 5 usable tips to help you succeed: 

 

Make Fruit Visible: Keep fresh fruit out where your family can see it. Pears, apples, 

bananas and citrus are in season. Try mandarin oranges or clementines, which kids 

love, because they’re easy to peel. Crab apples are also a hit, because they’re so tiny 

and cute.  An edible centerpiece like a Christmas tree made out of berries, kiwis and 

melon is a creative way to make fruit festive, too.  

 

Focus on Color: Encourage kids to include 4 colors of healthy foods in their diet each 

day. Kids can snack on carrots, sugar snap peas, antioxidant-rich red peppers or any 

other colorful fruit or vegetable in lieu of a holiday cookie or chocolate truffle.  There 

is more to a food’s color than meets the eye. Every color offers a unique health       

benefit for your child.  

 

Fruit for Dessert: Take advantage of the delicious variety of available citrus in      

season. Serve peeled and segmented pink grapefruit with dinner, loose pomegranate 

seeds (available in some grocery stores or food clubs), or heated frozen fruit. Frozen 

cherries or fresh apples are delicious warmed on the stovetop or in the microwave 

served with cinnamon.  Strawberries drizzled with dark chocolate is a sweet dish 

packed with antioxidants.  

 

http://www.superkidsnutrition.com/nutrition-articles/the-truth-about-cinnamon/
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Christine Meyer, MSN, CRNP,CSN 

Healthy Eating During The Holidays (continued) 

 
Pasta imposter: Offer your family a tasty alternative to pasta this winter 
and serve baked spaghetti squash with tomato sauce, saute ed veggies and 
turkey meatballs. Your kids will love to help scrape out the ‘noodles’ from 
the squash skin. Talk about an easy way to include another delicious     
veggie serving in for the day. If your kids don’t like tomato sauce, serve the 
spaghetti squash with olive oil, Parmesan and herbs and spices such as a 
Mrs. Dash or Trader Joes’ 21 seasoning salute.  Bake for a little less time to 
enjoy the crunchier texture of the noodles. 
 
Terrified by tofu:   Now is the time to break down those fears, because  
tofu is rich in protein and calcium, and thus, a fantastic alternative to meat. 
Tofu can help balance out excess calories during the holidays. Tofu is   
commonly added to a stir-fry, swapped for meat in soups, used in           
puddings, added to ricotta for lasagna and blended into smoothies for a 
creamier  texture and extra protein.  
 
Use dessert as a disguise: Dessert is a great way to incorporate black 
beans into a meal.  Replace black beans for a portion of the flour to make 
black bean brownies and boost the fiber, antioxidants, and                       
prebiotics.  Your kids will never believe you hoodwinked them, even after 
you tell them the secret ingredient in these delicious treats! 
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Counselor’s Corner 
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Computers are part of everything we do now. Our cars, home         

appliances, and many televisions have computers. When we go 

to the store to make a purchase the sale is completed using a 

computer. Some of us wear a computer device on our face 

(smart glasses) or wrist (smart watch). We can control our 

home lighting, temperature, and security from a distance using 

a computer-device. We can even turn on our stove or washing 

machine using a computer device! With the prevalence of    

computer devices, many of us do not have an actual computer 

in our home. 

Some of our children only have access to a computer at school. Computer instruction helps our 
children to understand what a computer is, how it works, and what can be done with it. Computer 
devices like iPads and smartphones allow us to do many things, but they are not complete         
computers systems.  

Learning to use a computer adds to career-readiness as well as more advanced computer    

courses. Using a keyboard helps our youngest learners to learn their letters. Keyboarding also 

helps to develop eye-hand coordination and fine motor skills. 

Computers do not require the Internet to run. This means instruction, or other activities, can 

continue even when Internet access is not available. When files are stored “in the cloud,” they 

may not be accessible when there is insufficient Internet access. Computers are not limited to an 

operating system as Android and iDevices are so there are more options; they can be used with 

Microsoft, Android, and Apple products. 

Many college professors are frustrated by the lack of computer skills their students have. The 

same     frustration is found among many employers who count on new hires already having 

computer skills.  

Elementary computer lessons will help prepare our students for school projects they will     

complete later in their education. This instruction will also help prepare our children for college 

and career. The best part of computer instruction is it aids to creativity and the development of 

computational thinking skills that are key to success later in life. 

 

Happy Computing! 

Kerby's Computer Corner  

November 2019 

The Importance of Computer Instruction 
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https://www.shoparoo.com/
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Pocono Mountain West Little League is open to all children  ages 4 

to 16 residing in Pocono Pines, Pocono Lake, Long Pond, Blakeslee, 

Little Summit, as well as any children that  attend Pocono Mountain 

West School District. 

 

Early Bird Registration Savings will be open starting            

December 1, 2019. 

 

    Register Online: https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/pmwll 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! Experience is NOT necessary 

Poconomountainwestll@gmail.com 

Do you have a child that is interested in playing T-Ball? Any T-Ball parent who volun-

teers to coach (must  provide clearances) will receive FREE T-Ball registration for 1 

child. We will hold a coaching clinic for all interested. All other T-Ball registration      

fee(s) apply. Cost is $25 / T-Ball player. 

 

Please reach out with any questions: 

Poconomountainwestll@gmail.com 

https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/pmwll
mailto:Poconomountainwestll@gmail.com
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1 2 

 

 

No School 

3 4 

Do you follow 
our PTO on  

Facebook? 

5 6 

6th Grade 

Dance 

 

Picture Retakes 

7 

Letter Writing 

Day—Write a 

friend a nice 

letter! 

8 9 

 

 

Holiday Shop 

10 

4th & 5th 

Grade Chorus 

Concert @ 

7:00 pm 

Holiday Shop 

11 

Holiday Shop 

PTO Holiday 

Vendor Event 

12  

6th Grade      

Chorus and 

Band   Concert 

@ 7:00pm 

Holiday Shop 

13 

 

 

Holiday Shop 

14 

15 16 17 

 

18 

School board 

meeting @ the 

admin      

building 

7:00pm 

19 20 

Students are 

welcome to 

wear holiday 

sweaters to 

school today! 

21 
 
 

 

Winter  

Solstice 

22 

Hanukah  

Begins 

 

 

 

 

First Day of 
Winter 

23 

 

No School 

Winter recess 

begins 

24 

 

No School 

25 26 

 

 

Kwanzaa  

Begins 

No School 

27 

 

No School 

28 

29 30 

 

Hanukah Ends 

No School 

31 

 

New Year’s Eve 

No School 

  *Visit our       

electronic 

newsletter 

on pmsd.org 

for clickable 

links. 

 

Christmas Day 

No School 

December 2019 

Support 

our school 

with  

Shoparoo 

Get cozy at 

the Clymer 

Library 

Fill          

December 

with          

adventure 

*Dates and times are subject to change 

Early bird   

registration 

for PMWLL 

https://www.facebook.com/TECPTO
pmsd.org
https://www.shoparoo.com/
http://www.clymerlibrary.org/wpdir/
http://www.clymerlibrary.org/wpdir/
https://www.poconomountains.com/events/
https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/pmwll

